City Council Formal Meeting

@
City of Phoenix Report

Agenda Date: 6/6/2018, Item No. 127

Enter into an Intergovernmental Agreement with Arizona Department of Public
Safety (Ordinance S$-44715)

Request authorization for the City Manager, or his designee, to enter into an
agreement with the Arizona Department of Public Safety (AZDPS) for the use of the
Phoenix Fire Department's Driver's Training Academy, classrooms, and Driving Track.

Summary

AZDPS will coordinate with Phoenix Fire to use the Phoenix Fire Department's Driver's
Training Academy, classrooms, and Driving Track to train AZDPS personnel. The City
often partners with other government agencies for mutually beneficial training
opportunities and locations. The City of Phoenix reserves the right to prioritize the use
of these facilities to benefit the Phoenix Fire Department.

Contract Term
The five-year agreement will be effective as of the last date signed.

Financial Impact
This agreement does not have a cost component, as AZDHS is a public safety partner
with the City of Phoenix.

Location

The Phoenix Fire Department Driver's Training Academy Classrooms and Driver's
Training Track are located at 2425 W. Lower Buckeye Road

Council District: 7

Responsible Department
This item is submitted by Assistant City Manager Milton Dohoney, Jr. and the Fire
Department.
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